December 13, 2008

Student Sustainability Committee

University of Illinois

Dear Committee:

I wish to detail the support the Horticulture program will provide the University of Illinois Student Farm which will be located at the new fruit research center at the SE corner of Windsor and Lincoln Ave.  We will provide the following in kind support.

· Use of tractors, tillage equipment, planters, sprayers, utility vehicles, and pick up trucks available from at the farm.  Use will be limited to employees of the farm, including interns with safety training, for liability purposes.  

· Use of buildings for storage of supplies, hand tools, and implements; for temporary storage of produce; and for the convenience of student workers and volunteers.

· Horticultural expertise to guide decisions on variety selection; planting techniques; pest management; fertility, irrigation, and tillage requirements; and other issues related to vegetable and fruit crop production.

· Ten acres of land within our farm property for the first three years of the farm.  Additional land will be available if the farm grows as anticipated.

In addition, we will provide the following direct support.  We will hire and manage a Student Farm Coordinator who will be responsible for the direct oversight and success of the farm.  We will contribute all fuel costs for the first two years of this project.  This will include equipment used at the farm and vehicles use to deliver the produce to Dining services sites around campus.

Finally, our faculty and staff at our field stations on-campus and off-campus stand ready to support this project.  For example, Jeff Kindhart is our horticulture farm manager at our Dixon Springs facility in Southern Illinois.  Southern Illinois is home to most of the remaining commercial horticulture producers in Illinois.  Through his work with these producers, Jeff has tremendous amount of expertise related to commercial fruit and vegetable production.  Jeff will be an important asset in getting this project started.  

We are excited about the potential for this student farm to produce a significant quantity of the food needs on this campus.  Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this project.

Sincerely,

Bruce Branham

Interim Head

Natural Resources and Environmental Sciences

